November 21, 2014

Chair and Members Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee

## Re: City of London Appointees to the Middlesex-London Health Unit Board of Health

At its meeting on December 1, 1997, the Municipal Council approved that the City of London's appointments to the Middlesex-London Health Unit Board of Health would include two (2) Council Members and one (1) citizen. Subsequently, Municipal Council, at its session held on November 20, 2012 resolved "That...the December 1, 1997 resolution of Council requiring a citizen appointment to the Board of the Middlesex-London Health Unit BE RESCINDED and a member of London City Council BE APPOINTED to fill the impending vacancy on the Board of the Middlesex-London Health Unit."

I would like to respectfully request that the November 20, 2012 decision of the Municipal Council BE RESCINDED and that the City of London's appointments to the Middlesex-London Health Unit Board of Health be returned to two (2) Council Members and one (1) citizen for the purposes of including representation from the general public on the Board of Health.

Stephen Turner Councillor, Ward 11